# Behold, Life

# Pro-Life Ministry at Calvary Chapel Star



PP in Ontario Oregon

## Happenings at CCS

Six women came to our first House of Refuge Mentor's Meeting and will be moving forward in their training. Six more signed up and will be joining soon.

We had our first man go through an abortion recovery class for men and now he will be starting facilitator's training to lead other men into the healing freedom of God.

## Baby Bottle Drive Update:

A HUGE thank you to everyone who participated in the baby bottle drive raising funds for Stanton Healthcare. Calvary Chapel Star raised \$21,921.30 to go towards funding their clinics. Stanton is committed to providing exceptional care to women facing unexpected pregnancies. If you would like to continue to help, you can donate on their website or sign up to be a volunteer at one of their locations.

https://stantonhealthcare.org/

# Don't grow weary

Saturday, June 14th as we stood outside the planned parenthood praying and exalting the name of Jesus, I noticed a single building block marked with a "B" sitting in the middle of the parking lot. The lot was lined with evergreen bushes turning brown and dying. I asked the Lord what it meant and He said that He was tearing down the kingdoms of the world and building up His kingdom. With faith like a child (B for baby), not focused on the natural but believing in His power and timing, He will accomplish ALL He sets out to do. He is so faithful that when we are weary with all the evil that is going on and sometimes wondering if our prayers are even being heard, He gives us a single baby block to remind us to not STOP, to keep doing His good works. Praise our Lord, Jesus Christ, for He is worthy!

**Galatians 6:9** And let us not grow weary while doing good, for in due season we shall reap if we do not lose heart.

2 Thessalonians 3:13 But as for you, brethren, do not grow weary in doing good.

1 Corinthians 15:58 Therefore, my beloved brethren, be steadfast, immovable, always abounding in the work of the Lord, knowing that

# "Defund Planned Parenthood"

President Trump's "One Big Beautiful" bill prohibits clinics and providers that offer abortions from accepting federal Medicaid funding for any services for 1 year. This was a reduction from the 10 year he proposed. These are the clinics that have already closed. Keep praying!

- Planned Parenthood closed its flagship SoHo location in New York City.
- Planned Parenthood of Michigan announced a 10% cut in staffing and closed 4 clinics.
- 4 clinics in Illinois closed by the end of March
- ♦ 1 Clinic in California closes.
- 2 clinics in Utah closed and clinical and education staff in others decreased.
- ♦ 1 clinic in Vermont closed in June.

# Quarter 2 April – June, 2025

# Prayer Walk Dates in Ontario Oregon:

- July 12th
- August 9th
- September1 3th (Youth for Life Walk)
- October 11th
- November 8th

#### **Upcoming Events:**

 Youth for life walk Sept. 13, 2025 (CCS youth will be leading this event, please join them)

#### **Prayer Requests**

Pray that the Idahoans United for Women & Families will be unsuccessful in getting the amount of signatures needed to pass the initiative bringing abortion back to Idaho. Stay tuned for any calls to action.

Pray that God would stir the hearts of others to join us for the prayer walks at the Planned Parenthood in Ontario Oregon and make abortion unthinkable.

June 24th was the anniversary of the overturning of Roe v Wade. Please be praying for the House of Refuge within CCS and those getting trained to serve these women and their families.

# Stay up to date with these informative sites:

- \* https://idahofamily.org/
- \* https://www.liveaction.org/news/
- \* https://idahofamily.org/wp-content/ uploads/2024/01/ IdahoAbortionLawsWork\_Jan5.pdf